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January 12
Governor Jack Markell
“Eight Years as Delaware Governor and a Look Ahead”
Program Chair:   Sam Waltz
Menu: Baked Atlantic Salmon with Creamy Dill Sauce, Rice Pilaf, Green Bean Almondine
MEETING HELD AT THE SHERATON SUITES
· 
January 19 – James C. Thompson 
“Painting America’s Portrait”
Program Chair:   Sue Knisely
Menu:  Balsamic Grilled Flank Steak with Potato and Vegetable 

January 26 – Charles Allmond, Sculptor, Direct Carving in Stone & Wood
Program Chair:   Lise Monty
Menu: Pork Cutlets with Brown Gravy, Mashed Potatoes and Vegetable

February 2 – Wilmington Mayor-Elect Mike Purzycki
Program Chair:   Carrie Gray
Menu: General Tso Chicken over Rice
CONNECTIONS & OUTREACH COMMITTEE
INVITES YOU TO A BEER TASTING HAPPY HOUR 
JANUARY 18, 2017  * *  5:00-7:00 PM
$15 Beer Tasting & hors d’oeuvres
Cash Bar Available
IRON HILL BREWERY, RIVERFRONT
SIGN UP AT MEETING OR EMAIL SUE


NEW WEBSITE
We are building a new website that will be full of
great new content and easier to use
Please be patient with us until the new site is up and fully functional.
  (We expect to be up and running by JANUARY 20.)
There will be no charge payments taken at this time or
scanners for attendance – you will need to sign in.
We will keep you informed of the progress.

Minutes for Meeting of January 5, 2017
President Kai Lassen called the meeting to order at 12:10pm at the Hotel du Pont’s Gold Ballroom.  The Club joined together in singing “God Bless America” led by Michael Arrington with Bob Reed on the piano.  Michael Arrington provided the invocation. Announcements:  President Kai made the following announcements – the club extends its deepest sympathy to Katie Loizeaux  for the loss of her significant other, Darius Mansoory; there are thank you notes on each table written by families of Stubbs Elementary School who were grateful recipients of Thanksgiving meals; happy New Year to all and we hope you had a great holiday; new uniforms are being provided by our club to many students at Stubbs Elementary and please stay tuned for information on the upcoming furniture collection for the school; congratulations to Randy and Murray Sawyer who will be celebrating their 50th  wedding anniversary on Saturday, January 7; congratulations to Hanifa Shabazz, who was recently sworn in as the City of Wilmington’s County Council President; please support club membership growth by inviting a guest to a rotary meeting; our website is under construction  for the next few weeks. Please be patient during this time frame and note that no charge payments may be made at this point and scanner capability is also disabled so use the sign-in sheets by the badges in the lobby; invoices were mailed this week and please make payment as soon as you can; please pay your pledge as soon as possible as these funds support the great work our club is doing in the local community and the work of Rotary International; Samantha Diedrick – there will be a Connections & Outreach activity, Craft Beer Tasting, at Iron Hill Brewery in Wilmington on Wednesday, January 18th from 6:00 – 8:00p.m. so please join the fun and bring guests!; Mike Friedberg – in 2009/2010 our club agreed to pursue our first International Project and we selected Pakistan. We supported the polio initiative and supported education at the Lahore Unity School by providing $30,000 in scholarships for girls in 6th grade and older. We are considering expanding this initiative by funding an English program, inclusive of hiring an English teacher; and Sheerin Javed – expanded upon the Pakistan initiative and announced that a delegation will be going to Pakistan this year and she provided an overview of the initial project, called “from Kolachi to Karachi: the Journey”.
Program:   Sue Knisely provided the introduction of the speaker, Charles Shattuck, owner of Wild Birds Unlimited in Hockessin, Delaware.  Wild Birds Unlimited is a community based company which has been in operation for 24 years and they partner with nature oriented community groups frequently.
     Charles is an expert on Delaware birds and during his presentation, he provided us with details on the birds we will see this winter.  Birds rely on us for food, shelter, and water.  When feeding the birds, it is best to only offer them natural foods full of protein and fat.  The best foods are sunflower seeds, peanuts, safflower, millet, cracked corn, and whole corn in a blended form.  A good suggestion is to provide food to the birds in feeders and by sprinkling it on the ground as this will attract a wide variety of birds to your home.  Birds locate food by sight; not smell.  Birds do not eat ice or snow so they need water year round.  Safflower keeps squirrels at bay as well as foods with hot pepper.
     Hummingbirds migrate to Mexico in September each year and gold finches do not migrate to the south.  Birds that do not migrate will roost in evergreens, thickets, trees, etc. and they will often flock together to stay warm.  Every species of bird has a unique call and it can vary slightly by region.  
     Fifty percent of all newborn birds will not survive their first year.  Window/glass strikes are the largest killer of birds and wind turbines are also deadly to birds.  When birds die they are consumed quickly by other animals.  The meeting ended at 1:30 pm.   Respectfully submitted, Cindy Campanella, Secretary

December 14, 2016 Board Meeting: (Highlights)
[bookmark: _GoBack]Tom Porth reviewed the financial statements and announced that all reports are in good condition. Cathy Kanefsky announced that we are behind in our new membership goal so it’s important for members to recruit and a proposal was made to dedicate the month of January to a membership blitz. We closed the month with 201 members: 139 regular, 56 NAR and 6 honorary. Ralph Marshall, Connections & Outreach chair, provided the following updates: the Brew HaHa! event went very well. They are working on planning an event in March and May and an event is already scheduled for January. Marilyn Whittington, Fellowship chair, mentioned the committee is working on ideas for an event in February.  Wil Sherk, Wilmington Strategy chair, mentioned the committee will present at a weekly meeting this spring to allow members to increase their understanding of issues affecting Wilmington and how our Club may better help address these positively. 
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January  12
             Music, Rotary Foundation
 
January  15
             2017 Finalist
s
 MLK Communication Contest Presentation
                                      2:00 Baby Grand
, Market Street, Wilmington
 
January  18
   
     Connections & Outreach Event
                                     Beer Tasting, Iron Hill Brewery, Riverfront, 
5
-7
 pm
 January   25            Board Meeting, 8:00 am
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